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Carroll Street Bridge Update – October 2025 

The Gowanus Remediation Team (GRT) is continuing to collaborate with the NYC DOT and the 
US EPA to repair the Carroll Street Bridge eastern abutment. The bridge is expected to be 
reopened in Spring 2026. Please note, this timeline may be subject to change. 

The GRT is continuing to reconstruct the eastern abutment of the Carroll Street Bridge in 
accordance with DOT’s design. Since construction began in April 2025 the GRT has safely 
deconstructed the previous eastern abutment structure. Crews recently completed installation of 
a steel sheeting temporary excavation support system in preparation for upcoming steel soldier 
pile and concrete lagging installation around the perimeter of the abutment. Once the abutment 
has been reconstructed the bridge will be restored using the original design elements. The 
photos below highlight the recent progress. 

Information about the cleanup’s impact on Gowanus bridges can be found at 
gowanussuperfund.com/bridge-information. Please reach out to GRT via email at 
info@gowanussuperfund.com or via hotline at (718) 569-5762 with any questions. 
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Timber Removal 
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Driving Soldier Pile 
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Soldier Pile And Lagging Wall Under Construction 

 
 


